Memorial for Hoover

Washington

President Nixon directed yesterday that the new FBI building under construction be named "The J. Edgar Hoover Building" in honor of the late FBI chief.

The structure, which will cover an entire city block on Pennsylvania avenue, is scheduled to be completed in mid 1974. It carries a \$126-million price tag.

Associated Press

AP a113

2 May 72

.... Even before Hoover's death, there had been continuing speculation bout whether the new building would be named for him or perhaps might even house his final resting place.